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Subject: Recreation Monthly Report  

Agenda Date: January 11, 2024 

Attachments:  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receive the Monthly Recreation Memo 2024-M-012 for information. 
 
INFORMATION 
 
December proved to be a busy month for the recreation department. There were quite a few events 
held that the public came out to and enjoyed, which include; 
 

• Breakfast with Santa 
• Elf on the Shelf 
• Light up Temagami 
• The Rising of the Phoenix 
• Memorial Tree Lighting 
• Public Skating 
• Pick up Hockey 

 
Public Skating and Pick-Up hockey have been a great success. At the time of this report, there have 
been 9 public skate nights and 9 pick-up hockey nights. Public skating has an admission fee of 
$3.00/person and pick-up hockey has an admission fee of $7.00/person. Between the admission fees, 
skate sharpening service and canteen sales, the arena generated $1150.00. 
 

• $700.00 Entrance Fee’s 
• $100.00 Skate Sharpening 
• $350.00 Canteen Sales 

 
In addition to the events, recreation has the arena refrigeration plant to monitor and maintain. 
Temperature on the ice rink has to be changed during floods, when required, and oil added to the 
compressors. With having the recreation coordinator onsite doing these tasks, it has decreased the 
CIMCO visits and costs associated with such. 
 
We have a few upcoming rentals booked for the Community Centre, along with some hockey 
tournaments.  
 
We are looking forward to the commencement of the planning for Shiverfest and will soon be seeking 
volunteers to assist.  
 
Thank you, John Shymko, for assisting with the application for the Canada Summer Jobs program and 
assistance in seeking funding for the 2024 Canada Day Celebrations. Thank you, Public Works, for all 
of the assistance and training you have provided as I am learning the duties of my role.  
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Omar De La Serna 
Recreation Coordinator  


